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June 1, 2020 
SUBJECT:
Pandemic Electronic Benefits Transfer for Children in Foster Care and Additional COVID-19 Updates 
The purpose of this information memorandum is to provide guidance and clarification on the Pandemic Electronic Benefits Transfer (P-EBT) for foster children.  In addition, this information memorandum includes further clarification regarding documentation of contacts via videoconferencing platforms, planned transitions to less restrictive placements, and completion of Safety Check and Review visits.   
Pandemic Electronic Benefits Transfer

Pandemic Electronic Benefits Transfer, also known as P-EBT, is a financial resource to families with students who were receiving free or reduced-priced school meals.  This is a one-time financial benefit to assist in the additional cost of meals due to the COVID-19 emergency.  All children in foster care qualify for the benefit and are automatically enrolled.  The amount of the benefit is $313.50 per child. 

Benefit cards will be mailed to the address listed in Medicaid, which is the local DCBS office.  Once the benefit cards are received at the local offices, staff must look up the child’s placement address and mail the card and attached Pandemic Electronic Benefits Foster Parent Letter to the child’s placement.  Foster parents DO NOT need to apply for this benefit. 

Once the child’s placement receives the P-EBT card, they will need to activate the card by using the child’s date of birth and social security number.  If the child’s social security number is not available to the foster parent, the child’s date of birth and zip code of the DCBS office to which the card was mailed may be used.  Staff need to ensure the zip code in the cover letter is updated before mailing the card to the foster parent.  
It is critical that enter/exit screens are updated in order to ensure that this benefit goes to the correct foster home where the child is receiving care.  Foster families will be asked to return the card to the DCBS office or private agency provider if the child is no longer placed in their home.   

Documentation of Contacts Via Videoconferencing Platforms
Federal policy allows for the use of videoconferencing platforms to meet the requirement for monthly face-to-face visits with the child in the home during this declared state of emergency, when frequent face-to-face visits may cause a concern for public health.  However, all other requirements for the face-to-face visit are still pertinent, including the timeframe for conducting those visits and the assessment of safety and needs of the child at every visit.  Additionally, if contact cannot be made via videoconferencing platform or a concern for safety is identified, a face-to-face visit would then be warranted.  A videoconferencing option was added to TWIST in the mid-April release.  Therefore, workers may now select videoconferencing platform as the type of contact.  The narrative portion of the service recording should document that this serves as the monthly face-to-face visit and should include all pertinent information, including assessment of safety, which would normally be documented in a face-to-face visit.   

Planned Transitions and Safety Check and Review

At this time, staff should resume plans for transition of children to less restrictive or permanent settings such as relative placement, return to parent, or adoptive home.  Videoconferencing platforms may be used to allow a child to become familiar with the family and home, and should be considered as an alternative to reduce the number of preplacement visits necessary prior to placement, as appropriate.  Children may be transitioned to approved homes out of state if the home has been approved through ICPC, and the receiving state has no current restrictions related to the pandemic.  Finally, when a Safety Check and Review must be completed, staff should gather as much information as possible to inform the review via telephone or videoconferencing platform.  However, one in-home visit to observe the environment should occur prior to placement.  Staff should utilize the COVID-19 Screening Tool 5-2020 to screen household members for possible illness immediately prior to the visit and utilize personal protective equipment during the visit.  The completion of court ordered Safety Check and Reviews should resume at this time, observing these safeguards. 

If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact:

Kelli Root, Out of Home Care Branch Manager

Kelli.Root@ky.gov
(502) 564-2147, ext. 3551
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